From: Sara Payne

Sent: 03 August 2021 08:39
To: Planning Planning

Cc: SaveMuseumStreet@coventgarden.org.uk; David Fowler

Subject: 2021/2954/P One Museum Street

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so extra vigilance is required.

Dear Planning Officer

I am a long-time resident of Bloomsbury - I have lived with my family on Great Ormond Street for 18 years. I am a regular attendee at St George's church, opposite and across where this building is proposed to be built.

From what I have seen in the application and on the One Museum Street website, the new building proposed will dominate the area inappropriately. Bloomsbury is a lively and multicultural area, with local schools and an established community. Of course, it also has a great history and parks for us all. This building does not sit easily with the local community connections and the flowing architectural feel of the area.

I oppose the current application.

Kind regards

Sara Payne